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September 20, 2022 
 
Ms. Susan Cleverley 
State Hazard Mitigation Officer 
Idaho Bureau of Homeland Security 
4040 Guard Street, Building 600  
Boise, Idaho 83705-5004 
 
Dear Ms. Cleverley:  
 
The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Region 10 completed a pre-adoption review 
of the draft Ada County Hazard Mitigation Plan.  The attached Mitigation Plan Review Tool 
documents the Region’s review and compliance with all required elements of 44 CFR Part 201.6, as 
well as identifies the jurisdictions participating in the planning process.  This letter serves as Region 
10’s commitment to approve the plan upon receiving documentation of its adoption by participating 
jurisdictions. 
 
Formal adoption documentation must be submitted to FEMA Region 10 by at least one jurisdiction 
within one calendar year of the date of this letter, or the entire plan must be updated and resubmitted 
for review.  Once FEMA approves the plan, the jurisdictions are eligible to apply for FEMA Hazard 
Mitigation Assistance grants. 
 
Please contact Erin Cooper, Regional Mitigation Planning Program Manager, at 
erin.cooper@fema.dhs.gov with any questions. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Wendy Shaw, P.E. 
Risk Analysis Branch Chief 
Mitigation Division 
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